
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on: March 10, 2020 

 

TO: Mayor and Town Council 
 

VIA: Kirk W. Blouin, Town Manager 
 
VIA: Jane Le Clainche, CPA Finance Director 
 

FROM: Dean Mealy, II  CPPO Town Purchasing Manager 
 

RE: Resolution to Approve Proposal for Australian Avenue Watermain Replacement –
Engineering Design Services as prepared by Kimley-Horn and Associates in the 
amount $82,292 and a project budget of $94,300, Resolution No. 14-2020 

 
DATE: 26 February 2020 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 

Town staff recommends that Town Council approve Resolution No. 14-2020, Proposal for 
Australian Avenue Watermain Replacement – Engineering Design Services as prepared by 
Kimley-Horn and Associates in the amount $82,292 and a project budget of $94,300. 
 
GENERAL INFORMATION 

 

The City of West Palm Beach (City) has identified a need to replace approximately 3,400 linear 
feet of the existing 6-in ductile iron pipe (DIP) watermain along Australian Ave from South Lake 
Drive to South Ocean Blvd in the Town of Palm Beach. We understand that this watermain was 
installed prior to 1940 and is included in the City’s replacement program. The City desires to 
remove the existing watermain and replace it with an 8-in or 12-in watermain. An Interlocal 
Agreement exists between the Town of Palm Beach and the City of West Palm Beach to fund 
the design and construction of these improvements. The Town has asked Kimley-Horn to provide 
design, permitting, and bidding services for the project. It is understood that the Town will 
administer the design and construction of these watermain improvements for the City in 
conjunction with the undergrounding program. 
 
Purchasing accessed the Professional Service Agreement with Kimley-Horn and Associates to 
obtain the proposal.  
 
FUNDING/FISCAL IMPACT 

 

Funding is included in the Capital Improvement Fund and the Town will be reimbursed by West 
Palm Beach for this expenditure.  
 
PUBLIC WORKS REVIEW 

 

This item has been reviewed by the Public Works and approved as recommended. 



 
TOWN ATTORNEY REVIEW 

 

This format has been utilized by the Town in previous recommendations and was approved by the 
Town Attorney.  
 
 
Attachments 
 
cc: Paul Brazil, Public Works Director 

Eric Brown, P.E., Assistant Director of Public Works 
Patricia Strayer, P.E., Town Engineer 

 Jason Debrincat, P.E., Senior Project Engineer 
  
 


